
Notice from the trustees in the bankruptcy of N.V. De Indonesische Overzeese Bank (The Indonesia  
 
Overseas Bank) (“Indover”) 
 
  
To:  the creditors of Indover 
  
 
Amsterdam, 13 April 2017 
  
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
  
In the twenty-fifth public liquidation report (published 17 January 2017) the trustees have informed 

you of the reservation for the disputed claim of Bank Indonesia. The trustees became aware of the fact 

that it might be unclear what amount has been reserved by them. The claim filed by Bank Indonesia 

and disputed by the trustees amounts € 43,542,510.95. From the available funds in the estate, the 

trustees made a reservation for the percentage that has been paid to creditors with an acknowledged 

claim, being 81% should it be ruled final and binding that the claim filed by Bank Indonesia should be 

acknowledged. From the funds available in the estate, an amount of € 35,269,433.87 is reserved for 

this purpose. 

  

On 4 April 2017 the Court of Appeal in Amsterdam did not render a judgment in the appeal 

proceedings between the trustees and Bank Indonesia. The new date for the judgment to be rendered 

is 2 May, 2017. 

  
 
The trustees 


